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SWISS CLUB NEWS

Past Events:

On Saturday October 4™, many
members of the Taranaki Swiss
Club together with family and
friends of Charlie and Doreen,
turned up at the Swiss Club hall
to help Charlie Schuler, our Pa-
tron, celebrate his 90" birth-
day!"! Unfortunately Charlie had
had a fall earlier in the week and
had to be taken to hospital, but
he made a huge effort and took
pleasure in seeing all his family
and friends on this very special
occasion. We all hope, Charlie,
that you get well soon, and look
forward to seeing you at our fu-
ture club functions. Our hearti-
est congratulations on achieving
your 90" birthday and we wish
you more happy and healthy
years ahead, together with Do-
reen.

The Taranaki Swiss Club re-
cently purchased a new ride-on
mower as unfortunately the old
mower was coming to the end of
its life for our big lawns. On be-
half of our Club, I would like to
thank the TSB Community Trust
very much for their very gener-
ous donation to assist us in pur-
chasing the new ride-on mower. I
am sure that Johnny, our care-
taker, will enjoy ‘his’ new toy ...
just remember, Johnny, that the
catcher needs to be on for you to
start the mower!!! Apparently,
upon receipt of the mower,
Johnny tried for two hours to get
the mower started but to no avail
... until he rang the salesman
who told him that the catcher
needed to be attached to start
the mower!!! Hard luck, Johnny

. but 'm sure that you now
have the ‘starting’ under con-
trol!!!

Forthcoming Events:

November 6 & 20 - Keglen
again ... please give this sport a
go ... tutors available!!!

November 16 - Today the
small bore shooting competitors
will be vying for the Ted Napflin
Memorial Shield and contesting
the Championship Shoot from
1.00pm. Please make every ef-
fort to support Mark.

November 20 - By today eve-
ryone needs to have placed their
sausage orders to Lisette Benkert
(06 7628718) or Marianne Drum-
mond (06 7628757) if they want
them by the end of Novem-
ber. Next orvder will only be done
in February prior to the annual
Picnic. Please make our job eas-
ier by ordering on time. Thank
YOou.

November 30 - Christmas
Shoot / Keglen ... this starts at
10.00am with a potluck lunch to
follow. Everyone is to bring a
wrapped prize worth at least
$10.00, and of course all partici-
pants will receive a prize in re-
turn. There are also some mys-
tery prizes up for grabs. This is
an excellent social day prior to
the Christmas rush ... a Christ-
mas activity for the children will
be organised please come
along and support the Swiss
Club, as we would love to see a
bigger crowd taking part this
year!!!

December 31- New Year’s Eve
is upon us again!!! This event
will again be organised in con-
junction with the Campervanners
... with the chiefs being Leo and
Doreen Zehnder and Ruedi and
Lisette Benkert. Happy hour will
be from 4.00pm with a BYO BBQ
to follow at 6.00pm. Great enter-

tainment is assured ... we just
want your participation!!! Every-
one welcome!!! MD

With all the diets

we hear and read
about, it appears
there are more
problem eaters than
problem drinkers.

WISDOM
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